
Subdivision 9 of section 4402 of the Education law  
BSNBCS policy active as of August 2022 
 
In the instance when a physical or mechanical restraint is used on a student with 
disabilities or the student with disabilities is placed in a time-out room, it is the policy of 
Bedford Stuyvesant New Beginnings Charter School to notify the student with a 
disability’s parent or person in parental relation on the same day. If a parent is not able 
to be reached in person or via phone call, the school will attempt to contact the parent 
via electronic messaging software, text, or email.  
 
When the student's parent or person in parental relation cannot be contacted after 
reasonable attempts are made, the principal or designee shall record and report such 
attempts to the committee on special education. All attempts to contact parents in this 
instance will be documented by the school and will be managed by the School Principal 
or their designee. 


